
Press release: Minister condemns
persecution of LGBT community in
Chechnya

Reports from international human rights organisations suggest that over 100
gay men have recently been detained in Chechnya, with some reports suggesting
that at least three have been killed and many have been tortured.

The detention and ill-treatment of over 100 gay men in Chechnya is extremely
concerning. Reports have also suggested that at least three of these men have
been killed. The statement by the regional Government, implying that such
treatment towards LGBT people is acceptable, is particularly abhorrent. We
condemn any and all persecution, and call on the authorities to promptly
investigate and ensure that perpetrators of human rights abuses are brought
to justice.

The human rights situation for LGBT people in Russia has deteriorated
significantly in recent years and we continue to voice our serious concern
with Russian authorities at all levels. Russia’s international human rights
obligations require them to protect citizens who may be at risk of
persecution. We expect the Russian government to fulfill its obligations to
this end, and to uphold the rule of law.
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